
October 2023 

Preschool Director & DoSE’s Board Report 

 

1.  Ms. Adamson has completed the Brigance testing for kindergarten readiness, and the results 

will be submitted soon.  I should have the results to share at the November board meeting. 

 

2.  Southgate Independent Schools Medicaid SBHS Program Recertification for 2023-2024 has been 

approved by KDE.  This program allows us to get reimbursed for services provided such as 

Speech Therapy, Occupational Therapy, Physical Therapy, etc. 

 

3.  The first Cub School was held on October 2, 2023, and 2 students attended. 

 

4.  We have filled the open IA position for the MSD classroom.   

 

 

 

5.  The Sensory Room is coming right along, and students are utilizing the space for breaks 

throughout the day.  I am continuing to work collaboratively with Ms. Buse, MSD teacher, and 

Jennifer Edwards, Occupational Therapist, for their input on additional items that would be 

beneficial to add to the room. 

 

 

 

 


